(date)

Insert Homeowner's name here
Insert Homeowner's address line 1
Insert Homeowner's address line 2

Dear Homeowner:

[bookmark: Text1]Based upon a recent inventory conducted by PWS name here, we would like to notify you that the drinking water service line leading to your residence is made of galvanized steel which potentially has been downstream from a lead service line. If drinking water flowed through a lead pipe before entering your galvanized service line, lead could have accumulated inside the galvanized pipe and may be released at your tap.
Exposure to lead in drinking water can cause serious health effects in all age groups. Infants and children can have decreases in IQ and attention span. Lead exposure can lead to new learning and behavior problems or exacerbate existing learning and behavior problems. The children of people who are exposed to lead before or during pregnancy can have increased risk of these adverse health effects. Adults can have increased risks of heart disease, high blood pressure, kidney or nervous system problems. 
Steps you can take to reduce exposure to lead in drinking water:
· Before drinking or cooking with water from a tap that has been unused for over 6 hours, let the water run at the maximum flow for 3-5 minutes.
· Do not cook with, or drink water from the hot water tap; lead is dissolved more quickly in hot water. This also applies when preparing baby formula or mixing with concentrated juices.
· Boiling water does not reduce lead levels – in fact, it may make lead levels more concentrated.

Resources:
· *Funding options provided / communicated by PWS*
· *Contact information for local health department*
· Kentucky Childhood Lead Poisoning Program –  https://www.chfs.ky.gov/agencies/dph/dmch/cfhib/Pages/clppp.aspx 
· CDC Recommendations – https://www.cdc.gov/nceh/lead/advisory/acclpp/actions-blls.htm 
· EPA Hazard Standards and Clearance Levels for Lead – https://www.epa.gov/lead/hazard-standards-and-clearance-levels-lead-paint-dust-and-soil-tsca-sections-402-and-403 
· Kentucky labs certified to test drinking water for lead: https://eec.ky.gov/Environmental-Protection/Water/Drinking/DWProfessionals/ComplianceDocuments/LeadCertifiedLabs.pdf. 

If you decide to replace your service line, notify Insert PWS name here, so we can replace the portion under our control and test the water at your tap to ensure it is lead-free.
 
If you are concerned about lead in your drinking water, you may wish to have your water tested. If so, please reach out to Insert PWS name here, to request a test. Information on lead in drinking water, testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is available from the Safe Drinking Water Hotline (1-800-426-4791) or at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead. If you would like more information on reducing lead exposure around your home and the health effects of lead, visit EPA’s website at www.epa.gov/lead or contact the National Lead Information Center (NLIC) at 1(800) 424-5323. If you have any questions or concerns about your drinking water, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely,

[bookmark: Text8]Insert PWS Contact name here
Insert PWS name & number here
Insert PWS address line 1
Insert PWS address line 2
Insert PWS phone # here
Insert PWS e-mail here

